HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on July 13th. 2022
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: 



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


     




Cllr.T.Dossor
   Cllr.M.Bown  









Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report The Clerk stated that the website indicated six incidents had been reported during May
c) NCC Report N/a
d) BDC Report Cllrs.Roper and Neesam had confirmed by email that no discussions had been held by anyone with Broadland planning dept. with regard to the land bordered by Old Church Road and Newton Road.
e) Full Council


1. Apologies were received from Cllr.Roper (NCC) and Cllr.Neesam (BDC)
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded by Kevin Saggers as a village hall committee member.
3. Minutes of the meeting on June 8th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the school speed signs were operational, that “flags” had been affixed to the poles at the bus stops on Buxton Road and that NCC Highways had said that the pavement was of insufficient width to consider a bus shelter at the Chapel Lane stop. The Clerk was told of a local contractor who could possibly undertake refurbishment of the village sign. Broadland had replied to a query about the abandoned container and caravan on the Dumbs Lane plot and had stated that the planning permission was extant (i.e. work was deemed to have been started) and they had no powers to order removal.
5. Planning No applications to consider
6. Co-option Mr.Daniel Pratt of the Chequers P.H. spoke to members and then retired from the room. Members voted to co-opt Mr.Pratt and he returned and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.
7. Parish Partnership Scheme Members were asked to think of any possible projects and bring suggestions to the next meeting.
8. Correspondence Stratton Strawless PC would be holding a special meeting on August 8th. to discuss the strategy for reducing the speed limit on the A140. Hainford PC agreed to send a delegation.
9. Finance there were no outstanding accounts and the Clerk reported that balances carried forward (excluding Chequers Field a/c) were £21,161
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to urge Highways to repair potholes at the Waterloo Road/Newton Road junction. He would also check again with BDC planning on the status of a caravan adjacent to a property on Newton Road. Concern was expressed that the footpath opposite the village hall was becoming overgrown. The village hall would be asked if they would like a bench to commemorate the platinum jubilee.
11. Questions from the public None
12. Next meeting September 14th. 
